
REPORT TO THE COMMUNITY 2011



Letter from Dr. Clark

Where Recovery Happens

Dear Friends, 

2011 was a year of firsts for the Mental
Health Center of Denver. 

We purchased a new building and began
transforming it into a state-of-the-art Recovery
Center. For the first time in our history, we will
have a clinic designed around how we provide
services that puts consumers’ needs and 
recovery first. Through vision and careful 
planning, The Recovery Center will be a 
welcoming place where we can focus on what 
a person needs to stay healthy and recover; 
a place where individuals will have access to
the expertise to manage all their mental and
physical health needs. No more traveling 

between clinics to refill medications or see a doctor, or a housing or
employment specialist – every service we offer will be available at
The Recovery Center. 

In the last five years, we’ve doubled the number of people we
serve, but not the amount of space for important services like 
psychiatry and integrated healthcare. In July 2012, when we open the
doors of The Recovery Center, you’ll hear a collective sigh of relief as
we increase access to care for people in our community and alleviate
over-crowding for staff.

Another first for us, we launched a three-year, $8 million growth
campaign called Growth-Enrichment-Recovery. I’m excited to 
report that we are already at 35% of our goal. Our community has
generously embraced our growth and our mission to provide access
to services to all who need it by committing over $2.7 million so far.
Donations to the campaign will support the renovation of The Recovery
Center, help us strengthen existing community partnerships and 
enable us to meet immediate and emerging needs in our community. 

This year we took another bold step and formally introduced 
ourselves to the community in our first brand awareness campaign.
We’ve worked hard this year to develop a strong communication and
brand strategy to help us raise mental health literacy in our 
community and heighten awareness that recovery from mental illness
happens and it happens at the Mental Health Center of Denver. 

In this Report to the Community, we have highlighted just a
few of the innovative ways we are reaching out to people in need
and helping them live healthier, happier lives. We continue to work 
toward the day when we have the capacity to provide help to 
everyone who needs it and to the day when everyone in Denver 
understands that access to mental health treatment makes a positive
difference for our entire community. 

Sincerely, 

Carl Clark, MD, Chief Executive Officer

In the simplest of terms, the Mental Health Center of Denver helps
people with mental illness recover. And when an individual recovers
from mental illness, they recover a lot more than just their mental
health. They recover their lives, relationships, careers, dreams, and more.
And they’re not the only ones. Their friends, families, coworkers and
neighbors also reap the benefits of recovery. 

The Mental Health Center of Denver was among the first in the nation
to base its model on recovery. 

We want our community to know who we are and that treatment
works. This year with the help of Cactus Communications, a Denver-
based, full-service brand communications agency, we launched 
a powerful brand awareness campaign based on the idea that 
recovery happens.

“While we certainly want to elevate people’s awareness of the Mental
Health Center of Denver, our primary objective is to change the 
conversation around mental illness to one of hope and educate the 
public that recovery can and does indeed happen,” says Dr. Carl Clark,
CEO of the Mental Health Center of Denver. “The concept of recovery is
the foundation of our mission, and it can be hard to define. Our brand
awareness campaign brings that concept to life in a bold yet very simple
and human way that is easy for people to understand.”

Dr. Carl Clark



The Recovery Center on schedule to open July 2012

A major achievement for the Mental Health Center of
Denver is the acquisition of an historic building to become
our future Recovery Center.  This integrated healthcare 
facility will provide expanded services, greater quality and
access to treatment in a centrally located, environmentally
conscious, state-of-the-art building.  

Based on our belief that people can, and do, recover
from mental illness, the newly renovated, modern facility
will be named The Recovery Center and will become the
organization’s flagship adult services center. 

In December 2010, the Mental Health Center of 
Denver’s board of directors approved the $3.5 million 
purchase of the 70,000 SF building located at 4455 E.
12th Ave. The $11.1 million renovation began in the 
summer of 2011 with completion on schedule for a July 9,
2012 opening.  

“The community has not yet fully grasped the project’s
importance, including the economic and environmental impacts it will
provide Denver for years to come,” said Carl Clark, MD and CEO.
“The Recovery Center expands our ability to treat more people while
providing an integrated care approach which is the recognized model
of the future.”

Recovery Center Expands Services and Improves Quality
and Access to Care 

“The added space we gain at the Recovery Center allows us to 
expand services,” said Kristi Mock, Director of Adult Recovery Serv-
ices. “The new center will alleviate overcrowding, increase access to

services, streamline the process of delivering services, and increase
integrated medical care.”

Greater access to mental health services for Denver citizens is 
critically needed.  Currently, MHCD must turn away twice as many
people as it has capacity to admit. 

“Space is currently our biggest barrier to delivering more services,”
said Dr. Cheryl Clark, medical director.  “We are land-locked for clinic
space. There is literally no space available to add more staff to serve
more people. The Recovery Center is the solution and the building’s
new design will allow physician teams to work together in a unified
treatment approach.” 

Specifically, there wiil be an entire wing of the building dedicated to
primary care services.  An on-site pharmacy will make it
convenient for consumers to have their prescriptions
filled in the same clinic where they receive services, 
saving them time and travel.  There will be access to
wellness and nutrition programs with personalized
health coaching in diet and exercise. Other services will
include housing assistance and telemedicine 
connectivity. Making it convenient for individuals to 
access services and participate in their own care increases
their chances for recovery and better overall health. 

A True Healthcare Home 

The Recovery Center will provide integrated 
healthcare for consumers, thereby coordinating 
mental and primary healthcare services as a holistic
approach to treatment. 

Dr. Clark added, “The Recovery Center is a major
milestone for us and for mental health recovery in
Denver, and one that gets us one step closer to

achieving our vision of being able to serve all those in need of mental
health services in our community.”

At a groundbreaking ceremony, Mayor Michael Hancock joined CEO Dr. Carl Clark 
and City Councilmembers Jeanne Robb and Mary Beth Susman in planting a tree to
symbolize our growth and our commitment to sustainable “green” design.



Father-daughter team busts stigma
Katie’s father waited outside

school wondering why she was
late. After getting into the car, he
asked her what took her so long.
“Because my teacher wanted to
know why I knew so much about
homelessness,” Katie said. 

It seems Katie had sparked a
spirited discussion in her sixth-
grade social studies class that day.
During a conversation about 
professional athletes’ pay, Katie
raised her hand and brought up
how homeless people have it
much worse. A boy in the class 
disagreed saying that they could
make their lives better if they
wanted to. Katie stood up for

homeless people saying that things like addictions and disabilities
make getting a job hard. Seizing the moment, Katie’s teacher set up
an impromptu debate between Katie and her classmate. 

Dividing the room in half, the teacher asked the students to move

to the side of the room they agreed with. Katie had only one 
classmate on her side; the rest were on the opposing side. Katie and
the boy debated back and forth with Katie defending how difficult it
is for homeless people to find work. She said her dad gives homeless
people jobs at his hotel and sometimes he has to fire them because
they don’t know how to work and their lives are very difficult. Before
long, all but two students were on Katie’s side of the room. 

Ed Blair, general manager of the historic Oxford Hotel in downtown
Denver, is Katie’s father. The Oxford Hotel offers on-the-job training
and employment opportunities to people with disabilities who were
once homeless through Denver’s Road to Work program, a 
partnership between the Mental Health Center of Denver, Bayaud 
Enterprises, and Denver’s Department of Human Services. The Oxford
has hired three employees through the program.

“Katie won the debate,” says Ed. “But the biggest win is the 
feeling I get when I think about how she spoke up for those who
couldn’t speak for themselves. Katie has heard me talk about our
work with the homeless, she’s even come to a jobs skills class I teach
and met several participants. She’s seen the positive effect working
has had on their lives, but I had no idea how passionate she was
about this. I’m so proud of her for speaking up for people who 
couldn’t speak for themselves.” 

Team approach helps 
people land and keep jobs

Aldo knows what he wants – 
a job in the hospitality industry.
He has the experience and 
qualifications. Now all he has to
do is find the right job. 

Aldo’s case manager at the
Mental Health Center of Denver
connected him with Gary Fair, an
employment specialist at its
2Succeed in Education and 
Employment program who 
provides guidance and job 
coaching to individuals interested

in going back to work. He helps them prepare for and keep jobs. Gary
had just the right fit for Aldo.

Gary got Aldo started with Denver’s Road to Work, a partnership
between Bayaud Enterprises, the Mental Health Center of Denver and
Denver’s Department of Human Services and five downtown hotels
to train and employ people with disabilities - who used to be 
homeless - in the hospitality industry. 

Aldo attended a two-day class taught by hotel human resources
staff covering mock interviews, filling out applications, and guest 
expectations. Included is a 10-hour job shadowing where candidates
can experience what it is really like to work in a hotel in various posi-
tions such as the front desk, houseman, maintenance, and bellman. 

Aldo did his job shadow at the Oxford Hotel in downtown Denver.
“I am really grateful to MHCD, Gary Fair and the Oxford Hotel for the
experience. Now I feel ready when the right opportunity comes
along,” says Aldo. 

Ed and Katie Blair

Gary Fair, employment specialist, and Aldo Sanchez

Denver’s Road to Work served 156 individuals from October 2008 
to present. 100 were placed in jobs, 64 are still currently working. 
33 employed individuals are Mental Health Center of Denver consumers.



Colorado’s 
Daylight Project

Rick Gaitan is a dad who is hard of
hearing and hadn’t heard his kid’s
voices in years. Recently he had a
chance to try a Comfort Contego 
digital assistive listening device 
during a therapy session at Larimer
Center for Mental Health. He now
uses this listening device routinely
for therapy sessions and at doctor’s
appointments. 

Hearing assistive technology is one
of many resources made available to
community mental health centers
through the Colorado Daylight 
Project, a collaboration lead by the
Mental Health Center of Denver and
the Colorado Commission for the
Deaf and Hard of Hearing to ensure
access to behavioral healthcare, for
people who are deaf or hard of hearing.

“It’s amazing. I wish more 
programs had this technology 
available. I can hear and it’s put me
on the same level with others and
boosted my self-esteem,” says 
Gaitan. The Colorado Daylight Project
was so named because it brings 
daylight and hope to deaf and hard
of hearing Coloradans. 

Gaitan now uses the device to stay
connected with his kids on the
phone. “It’s given me hope for the
future, especially when it comes to
my children.”

Last year the project provided
training and technical assistance to
eight behavioral health organizations
throughout Colorado.     

“When we were looking for help
examining the effectiveness of a
new intervention, we naturally
thought of the Center for Mental
Health Services in Denver. They
stand out among mental health
programs nationally as focusing
on high quality, recovery oriented
programs, evaluation, all within
the context of consumer-centered
services.”

~ E. Sally Rogers, Sc.D.
Director of Research and 
Research Associate Professor
Center for Psychiatric 
Rehabilitation, Boston University

Unique partnerships 
provide integrated care
and early intervention to
Denver children

Through new innovative partnerships, the
Mental Health Center of Denver is working with
three different pediatric and family care clinics
to help ensure mental health and physical care
go hand-in-hand in some of Denver’s most 
vulnerable neighborhoods.  

The Mental Health Center of Denver is offering
children access to integrated care through its
partnerships with Rocky Mountain Youth Clinics
and Denver Health’s Montbello and Eastside
Clinics.  Working both on-site and as on-call
consultants, Mental Health Center of Denver 
clinicians and a child psychiatrist are available
to pediatricians to  help assess 
possible mental health issues, 
provide short-term therapy, and
work jointly to observe and 
diagnose. 

“The benefits of integrated care
are so far-reaching.  Doctors and
therapists can work together in
real time and provide patients with
a comprehensive medical home,”
said Dr. Lydia Prado, Director of
Child & Family Services at the 
Mental Health Center of Denver.
“This allows us to give children the
care they need, when they need it.
Mental health is not an after-
thought, but an important piece of
treating the whole child.”

Setting the stage for a healthy start

Mental Health Center of Denver clinicians 
routinely attend well-baby visits to coach 
pediatricians on observations of parent-child
bonding and interaction.  

Ensuring that mom and baby are bonding well
is a significant step to protecting the child and
sets the stage for healthy mental growth.  

Clinicians coach parents to help them 
understand what behaviors are age-
appropriate, recognize developmental 
milestones and help assess what could signify a
possible issue.  They provide pediatricians with
support and guidance and help screen new
moms and teens for depression.  For mental

health issues requiring medication evaluations,
pediatricians and therapists can call on a 
psychiatrist.

Benefits of integrated approach 
last a lifetime

Underscoring all interactions is the belief that
pediatricians are often the first place parents
turn when their child has a behavioral issue.
“Before when a patient needed mental health
support we gave them a name and phone 
number and they had to fend for themselves,”
said Dr. Jennifer Byrnes, a pediatrician at Rocky
Mountain Youth Clinics.  “Now I can offer 
immediate access to someone I know and trust
and they can visit them here in our office, a
place they already know and have a comfort
level with.  The ease of access is a huge 
benefit.”

Oftentimes mental health professionals 
aren’t utilized until a situation is critical.  
An integrated approach allows for early 
identification and intervention and will ideally
alleviate the need for more intensive and costly
services later in life.

The Mental Health Center of Denver's 
integrated care partnerships are partially funded
by Gary-Williams Energy Foundation and the
Colorado Health Foundation. Partners include:
Rocky Mountain Youth Clinics, Denver Health,
the Denver Department of Human Services, the
Kempe Center, Colorado Access and The 
University of Colorado.

“It’s been a tremendous partnership,” noted
Dr. Kim White, pediatrician at Rocky Mountain
Youth Clinics.  “I can’t say enough about the
positive impact of this approach.”



DONORS JANUARY 1 THROUGH DECEMBER 31, 2011

$0 - $499

Benjamin Aiken
Michael Alexander
John and Leah Allison*
Mary Ann Amari
Robert Anderson
Betty Ankerholz
Anonymous 
ARC Thrift Stores/Lloyd Lewis*
Nancy J. Arko, MD
Gertrude Arnold 
Marti Awad
Marvena Baker-Shriver 
Bank of America
Robert and Maeline Barnstable
Cory Barrett
Kim Battey
Jackie Bean
Mary Ann Beck
Mary Benoit
Ann Bersani 
Judith Bingenheimer
Vina Sue Bishop
Susan Bomar
Barbara Bond 
Bruce Borden 
BP Fabric of America Fund
Alan Brandt
Andrew Braun*
Ruth Brower
Brandon Brown*
Tonya Bruno
David Burgess
Carol Bush
Jean Bushong*
Mildred Butolph
Roslyn Cantrell
Carol Cargill
Paul Carlson
Marceil Case 
Patty Shaw Castilian
Gregory Cennamo
Center for Governmental Training
David Cessna
Laura Charlier
Michael Christmas*
Bernie Ciazza
City and County of Denver
Classic Heating
Anita Coen
Jo Coker
Community Shares of Colorado
Community First Foundation
Jerald and Jacqueline Cox
Coletta Jeanne Crane
Paul Cunningham
Barry and Gay Curtiss-Lusher
CVI Digital Solutions
Michelle Danson*
Grace Davis
Sheila Davis
Nathaniel Deakins
Jean Demmler
Heidi Dike Kingston
Allen Dines
Nick Dire
Dr. Jessica Dolgan*
Theresa Donahue* 
James Dorrough

The Douglass Foundation
Jean Driscoll
Janice Dummer
Lena Dunning
Douglas and Martha Dyckes
James Egger*
Virginia Eilers
Elizabeth Eldridge
Ed Ellis and Barbara Neal*
Mark Elmshauser
Cathy and Karl Evans*
Family Star
Julie Farrar
Jim Fasano
Joann Fassbender
Beth Feldman
Elizabeth and Lawrence Feldman*
Anne Fendrich
Mira Fine
Lisa Fiola
Fish Window Cleaning
Steve Fisher*
Thomas Flanagan
Barbara Ford*
Mary Lea Forington
Debbie Foster
Foundation for Education 
Excellence

Yvette Frampton
Meg Deane and Fred Franko*
Willis and Jean Franz
Allan Fredrick
Chris French
Elizaveta Fridland
Jo Fukaye
Lois Belinda Garcia
John Gardner
Ami Garry
Lynn Garst
Gary-Williams Company 
Employee Fund

Richard and Marla Gentry
Stephan Ghadaifchian
Girls Inc.
Marilyn Girouard
Margaret Glazner
Mary Gorham
Will Gray
Michael and Ann Groshek
Karen Gross
Gwen Habert
Pamela Haglund, PsyD
James Halpenny
Terri Hamblen
Eldon and Marilyn Hanson
Carol Harris
Kathryn Harris
Ed Harvey
David E. Henninger
Janet Henson
Peggy Hill*
Susan Hodgson
Emeric Holderith
Michelle Houchens
Marijane and George Hutchison
Katherine Hyzer
Innovest Portfolio Solutions LLC
Betsy Jansen
Erica Johnson
Friends of Marcia Johnson

Lucille Johnson
Julie Jondahl
Sheila Jones 
Neal Jorgensen
David Kaplan
Ronald Kaufman
Karen Kennedy
Elaine Ketchum
Holli Keyser
Judith Kilbourne*
Roger King
Cheri Kinzler
Kathleen Knotts
Sandra Korfhage*
Tracy Kraft-Tharp 
Rick Kress
Warren and Betty Kuehner
Linda Kundert
Lyle Laird
Howard Lambert
Dorothy Lamm* 
Carlos Larranaga
Nancy Leatherman
Simon Levinson
Mark Levy
David Link
Melissa Loan
Rick Madden and Margaret Delany
Andy Magel
Denise Magoto*
Darren Markley 
Barbara Marquess
Eileen Mast
William Mathews
Mayor's Office for Education 
and Children

Ann McCullough
Margaret McFarland Hunter
Brendan McGuire
Denise and Jerry McHugh*
Cathie McLean
Andrew McMullen
Gary Merenstein
Ray Merenstein and 
Ilana Steinberg*

Dan Meyers
Laurie Michel
Marsha Middel*
Linda Miller*
Lori Miller
Meredith Miller
William Milnor 
Judy Minteer
Michael Misgen*
Lisa Montagu*
Sean Moore
Jack and Teresa Morgan*
Stacy Myers*
Barbara Natelli
Scott Nebel
Cynthia Nelson*
Peggy Nelson
Netsmart Technologies, Inc.
Steve Nissen
Katharine Noble
Debra Olenyik
Pamela Osborne
Kris Owen
Kim Parra
Roberta Payne

Robert Peterson
Robert Phillips
Piton Foundation
Lydia Prado
Cynthia Prado-Gutierrez
Vienna Presley
Project CURE
Peggy Purves
Thomas Ramey
Paula Ray*
RDD Corporation
Sally Reece
Dianne Reed
Ralph Rempel*
Robert Renfro 
Ralph Reschke, Jr.
Adina Reshotko
Jeanne Robb*
Martin Robbins
Jason Romero
Kathleen Romero
Larry and Sharon Roness
Rose Community Foundation
Gil Rosenthal
Paul Rosenthal
Dr. Theresa Rosner-Salazar
Lisa and Jack Rouff
Lorie Rowland
Dan Rubatt
Joan Rubenstein
Joanne Rudoff
Erin and Travis Runnels
William and Lynda Russell
Jody Ryan, MD
Rita Sadler
Safety Management Systems, LLC
Hubert and Marilyn Safran
James Sanchez
Oriana Sanchez
Marjory Savage
John Schaal
Heather Schichtel
Angela Scott*
Nancy Severson
Deborah Seymour
Shaw Construction
Karen Shaw
Leigh Sinclair
Terrance Slote
Robert and Tiffany Smink*
Michael Solomon
Spark Policy Institute
Judi Spendelow*
Mark Spiecker
Peter and Amanda Spina
Standard Laboratories, Inc.
Roslyn Steeler
Mary Sterritt
Ken Stiefler*
Katie Stowe 
James Strasser
Matt Stromquist
Lauren Suffian
Margaret Swahn
Barbara Swallow
The Summit Group, Inc.
Marshall Thomas, MD
Phil and Elizabeth Thompson
Jennifer Thorntonkolbe
Carol Thurber

Michelle Tijerina
Melanie Toll
Jonathan Treter
Jeff Tucker
Scott Utash
Richard and Phyllis Utter
Dr. Gary and Phyllis VanderArk
Stephen Trill Von Merz
Dorothy Walker-Brown
Peter Wall
Margaret and Chester Wallace*
Diana Walstrom
Marilyn Watson
Jonathan Weaver
Robin Weimer
Judith Weingarten
Chip Wernig
Fern Wesswick
Janice Whittleton
Elaine Wilcomb
Denise Woodward
Scott Kline and Carol Wrightson
Your Cause Sports

$500 - $4,999 

3T Systems
Bonnie Andrikopoulos*
Anonymous 
Rudy Bettmann
Robert Bremer*
Molly Broeren*
Armistead Browning*
Business Forms, Inc.*
Cars Helping Charities, Inc.
Forrest Cason*
Nolbert Chavez*
CIGNA
Cheryl Clark, MD*
Carl Clark, MD*
Clifton Gunderson, LLP
Colorado State Bank Foundation
Susan Collopy
Colorado Access
Compass Bank
Roy and Cynthia 
Davidson Starks*

Davis Partnership
Rachel Davis*
Deadwood Riders
Deltasigma, LLC* 
Denver Health Medical Center
Digitech Systems, Inc*
Ric Durity*
Eli Lilly and Company
Chris Engleby*
Ensign United States 
Drilling, Inc*

Falkenberg Foundation
Gregory Gomez*
Mark Groshek, MD*
Russell and Susan Haskell Fund
Henry Ham Insurance Agency
Tim and Jean Hudner
Import Warehouse
In-site Telecom*
Dr. Collis and Marsha Johnson*
Ann Jones
Jane Anne Karl, LLC



Medicaid
$27,524,225

44.2%

Adult Services
$18,714,807

30.0%
Residential

Services
$6,841,370

11.0%

Pharmacy
$9,867,723

15.8%

State of Colorado
$15,223,812

24.4%

Client, Third
Party and 
Pharmacy

$11,144,673
17.9%

Contracts and
Grants

$5,682,446
9.1%

Administrative
$6,978,833

11.2%
Non-Operating 

Expense
$1,600,045

2.6%

Rehabilitation
Services

$4,576,475
7.3%

Access Services
$1,804,910

2.9%

Fee for Service
Practice
$550,767

0.9%

Fund Raising
$305,903

0.5%

Excess Revenues 
(Reserves)
$4,333,106

7.0%

Child and
Family

$6,746,459
10.8%

Interest, Rent and Other
$1,454,918

2.3%Medicare
$849,636

1.4%

Public Support
$440,688

0.7%

      

FINANCIALS JULY 1, 2010 - JUNE 30, 2011

Source of Dollars

Total: $62,320,398

How Dollars Were Used

Cherie Kirschbaum
Linda LaGanga
Suzanne Lambdin
Gail Lehrmann*
Marcia and Michael Levy
Kenny Lewis*
Lockton Companies*
Donald McGuirk and 
Diana Curry-McGuirk*

Carrie Medders
Richard Mitchell
Carol Mitschke
Kristen Mock*
Reed Morgan
Lynn Musgraves, MD*
William Ohs*
Cynthia Rasmussen*
Rawlings Enterprises DBA 
Tilden Car Care

Joanne Amter Roll*
Robert J. Ross
Rx Plus Pharmacies
Kirk Saltzgaber
Tom Schledwitz*
Security Central, Inc
Frank and Barbara Shaw*
Richard S. Simms, PC
Slow Food Denver 
Edie Sonn*
Source Office Products*
Daniela Stamatoiu, MD*
Bill and Bernie Steele* 
Kathyrn Stimson
William Welch
Richard Westfall*
Wesley Williams and Julie Wolf
Karen Yablonski-Toll*

$5,000 - $9,999

Anadarko Petroleum Corp*
Citywide Banks*
Colorado Health Network
Colorado Trust
Community Health Charities of CO 
Elizabeth and Steve Holtze*
Kettering Family Foundation
Taylor Kohrs
Venoco, Inc

$10,000 to $499,999

Cheeryble Fund*
Colorado Health Foundation
The Colorado Trust Directed 
Contributions Program

Dick and Ze Deane
Dr. Nancy and Mr. Sam Gary*
The Gary-Williams Energy 
Foundation*

Timothy and Bernadette 
Marquez Foundation

National Council for Community 
Behavioral Healthcare

The Piton Investment Fund
Zonta Denver Foundation

$500,000 and more

The Anschutz Foundation
Colorado Health Foundation

Governmental and 
Organizational Support

Colorado 2nd Judicial District, 
Denver Adult Probation

Colorado Access
Colorado Coalition for the 
Homeless

Colorado Dept of Education
Colorado Dept of Health Care 
and Nursing

Colorado Dept of Health Care 
Policy and Financing 

Colorado Dept of Human Services, 
Colorado Commission for the 
Deaf and Hard of Hearing

Colorado Dept of Human Services, 
Colorado Works

Colorado Dept of Human Services, 
Division of Behavioral Health

Colorado Dept of Human Services, 
Division of Vocational 
Rehabilitation

Colorado Dept of Human Services, 
Division of Youth Corrections

Colorado Dept of Local Affairs, 
Supportive Housing Programs

Colorado Dept of Public Health 
and Environment - Colorado 
Children's Trust Fund

Corporation for Supportive 
Housing

Denver Crime Prevention and    
Control Commission

Denver Dept of Environmental 
Health, Office of HIV Resources

Denver Dept of Human Services
Denver Health Medical Center
Denver Office of Economic 
Development - Business and 
Housing Services

Denver Public Schools
Denver Sheriff's Dept
Feinstein Institute for 
Medical Research

Gateway Healthcare
Mile High United Way, 
Denver's Road Home

Office of the Governor, 
Colorado Community and 
Interagency Council on 
Homelessness

Stairways Healthcare, Inc
University of Colorado Denver - 
Depression Center

US Dept of Health and Human 
Services, Substance Abuse and 
Mental Health Services 
Administration

In-Kind Donations

During 2011, more than 4,700 
in-kind goods were given to both
MHCD's Wishing Well and A New
Day Resource Centers by 
individuals, groups, and businesses
throughout the community.  These
generous donations help assure
that our consumers have access to
a wide variety of food, household
products, clothing and other items.     

We would like to also thank the
many donors to our Gifts of Joy
Holiday Gift Drive.  We received
cash and gift card donations from
the community to support this 
important program.  The commu-
nity also provided new gifts to
share with children receiving 
treatment at MHCD.

*Multi-Year Donor 
Gifts of Hope Society in bold



Growth – Enrichment – Recovery

Mental Health Center of 
Denver’s Board of Directors

A Campaign of the Mental Health Center of Denver

In order for the Mental Health Center of Denver to continue being a
place where people get better, where the most comprehensive and 
effective mental healthcare is available to all who need it, and where
“recovery happens,” it is essential to have community commitment and
new financial resources to build programs and services for the future. 

For that reason, the Mental Health Center of Denver’s Board of 
Directors authorized a growth campaign to increase capacity by adding a
new landmark center for recovery, to broaden outreach through 
expanding partnerships with business and community organizations, 
and to enhance services to better serve adults, youth, and families.  
The Growth – Enrichment – Recovery campaign was launched on

October 12, 2011 at the annual Gifts of Hope Fundraising Breakfast.
With a goal of $8 million, the campaign will support three vital parts of
the work the Mental Health Center of Denver is doing in the community. 

• The Community Fund will grow the Mental Health Center of 
Denver’s nationally-recognized programs including career education, job 
placement, peer support, criminal justice, deaf services, infant and early
childhood mental health, and others through the organization. 

• The Outreach Fund will help the Mental Health Center of Denver 
increase community partnerships and expand services such as suicide
prevention in the community by increasing the number of partnerships in
which we participate. 

• The Landmark Fund will support the renovation of the new Recovery
Center at 4455 E. 12th Ave.  This state-of-the-art facility
will alleviate overcrowding and expand critical
integrated health services such as mental health and
substance abuse treatment, psychiatry, intensive case
management, primary care, and a full-service pharmacy.  

With Dr. Nancy and Mr. Sam Gary as Honorary Chairs
of the Campaign, co-chairs Former First Lady Mrs. 
Jeannie Ritter and the Mental Health Center of Denver
Board Member Rick Simms are heading up campaign 
efforts with the assistance of a Campaign Cabinet. 

Growth Campaign Cabinet Members:
Elizabeth Eldridge Roberta Payne
Judy Kilbourne Leigh Sinclair
Bill Lindsay Richard Westfall

The Growth – Enrichment – Recovery campaign 
offers individuals, foundations, and corporations the 
opportunity to contribute to programs, facilities and outreach that have a
proven return on investment.  It is a chance to have a profound impact
on the quality of life in our community and the healthy futures of our
neighborhoods and their residents. 

To learn how you can support the Growth – Enrichment – Recovery
campaign, visit www.mhcd.org or contact Director of Development 
Ric Durity at 303-504-6715 or ric.durity@mhcd.org.

OUR MISSION STATEMENT
Enriching Lives and Minds by Focusing 
on Strengths and Recovery

The Mental Health Center of Denver is known nationally for its successful 
ground- breaking approach to mental health treatment. Here, those living with a 
mental illness are involved in shaping their own recovery and given the chance to 
regain control of their lives.

The Mental Health Center of Denver is a private, not-for-profit, 501 (c) (3), community
mental health center, providing treatment and prevention services to the residents of
the City and County of Denver since its founding in 1989. 

We believe that people can, and do, recover from mental illness and that treatment
works and improves the lives of people of all ages. Through more than 35 community
sites, mental health providers in 18 Denver public schools, collaborations with 
community partners and home-based outreach, the Mental Health Center of Denver
provides a comprehensive, innovative and accessible array of mental health and 
substance abuse services to over 21,000 children, families and adults annually.

4141 East Dickenson Place
Denver, Colorado 80222 
303-504-6500  www.mhcd.org
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